
Message from Mrs Toplis, Headteacher 
  
That’s another half term done! 

This first half of the Spring Term really has flown by 

and not just because it has been really windy! 

 

Our Nursery children continue to love their          

environment and have enjoyed spending lots of 

time in the woods doing Forest schools. 

 

Our reception children have loved their superheroes topic and 

have met some ‘real life’ superhero's too with visits from both the 

Police and Fire Service. 

 

Year 1 have enjoyed learning about why some places are hot 

and all about seasonal weather patterns. They are also looking 

forward to their visit from the Fire Service this week. 

 

Our Year 2 children have been explorers and have enjoyed 

learning about the North and South Poles and about compass 

directions as well as finding out about Nelson. 

 

All that is of course on top of lots of RWI, English, Maths, stories, 

Music, PE, Science etc. The children’s days really are full. 

 

Next half term is a really short one, just 4 and a half weeks before 

we break up again for the Easter holidays. We have lots of events 

planned for those few short weeks and it will end with our Spring 

Assembly and also our annual Easter Hat competition. Why not 

use Half Term to get creative and start your Easter hats off.        

Remember it is the children’s hats though! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wishing you a Happy Half Term. 
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Dates for your Diary 
 

Half Term Monday 19th February to 

Friday 23rd February 

 

 

27.02.2024 - John Bears Nursery 

Family Learning Event 

 

07.03.2024 - World Book Day 

 

07.03.2024 - Main School Family 

Learning Day 

 

15.03.2024 -  9.15am Reception 

Sharing Assembly 

 

w/b. 18.03.2024 - Parents Evenings 

 

27.03.2024 - 9.15am Spring Assembly 

at BVS 

 

School closes for Easter at 3.10pm 

on Wednesday 27th March 2024 

 

Easter Holidays Thursday 28th March 

-  Friday 12th April 2024 

 

Summer Term starts Monday 15th 

April 2024 

 

 

 

 Attendance Watch 
 
Our target school attendance figure is 96.0%. Our current 

figure is 93.9% 

The best Class this week was Elephants with 97.3% 



Reminders 
 
Just a couple of reminders: 

 John of Gaunt is a non smoking site and this includes vaping 

 John of Gaunt and Bure Valley are dog free sites (please do not tie dogs at the gates        

either) 

 Please do not park in the entrance to the nursery car park (before the barriers) it stops        

vehicles being able to access the car park including the bin lorry and emergency vehicles. 

Sharing Assemblies 

 
We are delighted to be continuing our sharing assemblies this year with just a little change.     

Instead of class assemblies there will now be Year Group assemblies so both classes together 

rather than individually. 

 

 

Reception sharing assembly is at 9.15am on 15th March 2024 

World Book Day 

 

This year “World Book Day” is Thursday 7th March. It is also the same day as our Family Learning 

Day.  

 

We are inviting the children to come in for world book day dressed as a book character. 

Please, please don’t feel the need to go and buy something new for this. Scour the dressing up 

box or charity shops as homemade outfits are great. 

 

For the family learning part we are asking children to bring in their favourite 

book from home and then these can be shared in the sessions with you 

and then there will be an activity from this. 

 

We are hoping for some super artwork to frame for the new library! 

 

We really hope that you can join us for this. 

Parking 

 
I seem to always have a segment in the newsletter about this but here is another one. 

 

It has been reported to me that some parents are parking on the yellow zig zag lines and   

blocking the entrance to the school. We are all aware that there is not enough parking and 

there never will be unless those that can, walk to school. 

 

The yellow zig zag lines are there for safety and blocking our driveway prevents emergency       

service vehicles accessing should they need to. 

 

Please park with safety and consideration in mind please. 



Uniform 

 
Just a reminder that school uniform is compulsory and that this includes footwear. Footwear 

should be black and should only be different on PE days. 

 

Children should be wearing a school coloured jumper or cardigan, black, grey or navy trousers, 

skirts, dresses or shorts and a white or light blue polo shirt or shirt. 

 

On the odd occasion where this is not possible please speak to Mrs Toplis to explain the             

circumstances. Many thanks. 

FoJoG 

 

We have been without a friends group for a while now after all our previous volunteers moved 

with their children to BVS. 

 

We have managed to recruit a couple of willing volunteers and I know they would like more to 

join their merry band. There is a newsletter from them later on in this newsletter. Please consider 

whether you can offer a few hours occasionally to support. 

 

The friends primary role is to raise funds for the school to buy things which the school budget 

otherwise does not stretch to and at the same time providing the children with extra curricular 

activities. We would love to restart the school discos which the children used to love. 

 

Please take time to read their newsletter and consider whether you can also support their vital 

work. 

Parents Evenings 

 
Parents Evenings for the Spring term are during the week beginning 18th March. Teachers offer 

different nights during this week so it will not be the same for all classes. 

 

We have (after much discussion) decided that we will once again run these electronically via 

school cloud. The electronic system works really well and ensures that these meetings run to 

time and you are not having to juggle a trip to school with tea time, bath and bedtime! 

 

However, we recognise that it doesn’t give you the opportunity to come in to school to see 

your child's work. We have therefore booked a date for a drop in straight away after drop off 

time for you to come in to sit with your child and look through the school work together.       

Tuesday 26th March is the date as a first opportunity for you to do this and we will set further 

dates for other opportunities as the year progresses. 

 

Here is the link for booking your child’s parents evening appointments, however, the booking 

system does not open until  6pm on Friday 8th March 

and it will close at 6pm on Thursday 14th March. 

 

https://johnofgaunt.schoolcloud.co.uk/ 

 














